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FP-AP 

The European Association of Former 
Parliamentarians (FP-AP) held its 
Annual General Assembly on 26 
February 2016 in Paris.
We are pleased to announce that 
the FMA has won the “Vedovato 
photo contest” organised by FP-AP 
in memory of the deceased Honorary 
President Giuseppe Vedovato. The 
photo represented FMA President 
Barón Crespo and the former FMA 
President Pat Cox during a lecture on 
‘The European Parliament and the 
promotion of democracy’ held on 
28 July 2015 at the LUISS University 
Summer School in Rome. The lecture 
was organised in the framework of 
our programme ‘EP to Campus’. 
The newly elected FP-AP President, 
Angelo DeBono, represented the 
European Association during our 
April events and had a fruitful 
exchange with our members and 
guests.
The next meeting of the FP-AP 
Bureau will be held from 14 to 16 
June in Stockholm.

USA FMC

Honourable Barbara Kennelly, 
President of The United States 
Association of Former Members 
of Congress, honoured us by 
attending our annual events. Hon. 
Kennelly was warmly welcomed and 
expressed her concerns about the UK 
referendum.
President Barón Crespo will 
participate in their Annual General 
Meeting held from 15 to 16 June 
2016 in Washington DC. 

NEws FroM oThEr AssocIATIoNs  

 

From left to right: Lino DeBono, Brigitte Langenhagen, Günther H. Oettinger, Enrique Barón 
Crespo, Bogusław Liberadzki, Pat Cox and Francesca Ratti

Award picture in the Vedovato photo contest 

Enrique Barón Crespo with Barbara Kennelly during the Memorial Service ©EP 
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European Parliament Former Members Association
Association des anciens députés au Parlement européen

27 April 2016

Dear Member,

Re: RESULTS OF THE VOTES

Please find below the detailed results of the votes which took place at the Annual General Assembly of the  
Association on 27 April 2016:

1) The vote on the Annual Report and Accounts:

FOR AGAINST ABSTAIN

To approve the Annual Report and Accounts 202 0 3

There were 205 votes cast, of which none were ruled invalid.

2) The election for five members of the FMA Management Committee

The following members were elected in the order below and will now serve on the Management Committee  
for a period of two years until the Annual General Assembly meeting of 2018:

1. Edward McMILLAN-SCOTT
2. Enrique BARON CRESPO
3. Brigitte LANGENHAGEN
4. Andrea MANZELLA
5. Manuel PORTO

There were 205 votes cast, of which none were ruled invalid and 1 was left blanck, leaving a total valid poll of 204.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who took part in these elections.

Yours sincerely,

Maartje van PUTTEN
Scrutineer

Michael McGOWAN
Scrutineer
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NEw coMPosITIoN oF ThE FMA BoArd

•  FMA Bulletin Editorial Board: Ms Langenhagen, Mr Manzella, 
Mr McMillan-Scott, Mr Porto, Ms Riera Madurell

• Speakers Bureau: Ms Baldi

• EP to Campus: Lord Balfe                                                             

• Relation with the European University Institute: Ms Baldi

• Relations with Budgets Committee, DG Finance: Mr Newton 
Dunn 

• Dinner Debate: Ms Baldi, Mr Bertens, Mr Porto

• Delegates to the Bureau of the European Association of Former 
Members: Ms Langenhagen and Mr Manzella. If necessary, Ms 
Langenhagen will be substituted by Lord Balfe and Mr Manzella will 
be substituted by Mr Bertens.

• Delegates to the Annual General Assembly, seminars and 
colloquies of the FP-AP: Ms Langenhagen, Mr Manzella and 
Mr Bertens (Mr Newton Dunn if Mr Bertens is not available).  
Besides the FMA delegates or their substitutes and in agreement 
wih the FP-AP, other FMA Committee Members may participate 

in the annual seminars or colloquies at their own expense                                                                                                                                          

 • Relations with Former Members Associations outside Europe: 
Lord Balfe

• Delegates to Global Democracy Initiative: Mr Barón Crespo, 
Lord Balfe, Ms Langenhagen and Mr Bertens

• Relations with Think Tanks, Policy Institutes, Foundations:             
Ms Langenhagen and Ms Riera Madurell

• Activity on Democracy Support and EU Election Observation:         
Mr Bertens, Ms Langenhagen, Mr McMillan Scott, Mr Newton 
Dunn

• Archives: Mr Porto

• Working Group on Democracy Support and Election Observation: 
Mr Bertens, Ms Langenhagen, Mr McMillan-Scott (Chair), Mr 
Newton Dunn, and Ms De Keyser (FMA member with advisory 
role).

FMA BUrEAU
President: Enrique BARÓN CRESPO
Vice-President: Lord BALFE

Secretary: Brigitte LANGENHAGEN
Treasurer: Jan-Willem BERTENS

LIST OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE RESPONSIBILITIES

Monica BALDI

Manuel PORTO

Jan-Willem BERTENS

Teresa                       
RIERA MADURELL

Brigitte 
LANGENHAGEN

Bill NEWTON-DUNN

Lord Richard BALFE

Andrea MANZELLA 

Enrique             
BARÓN CRESPO

Edward                
McMILLAN-SCOTT


